
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Newsletter No.1 
    Term 1 Feb 2, 2017 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ  
Dear Monty South Community         
 
Welcome back to the 2017 school year after a wonderful summer break.  Our school 
week has started really well and the children seemed very excited about returning to 
school.  Walking around the classrooms today and welcoming our new Prep students, I 
noticed that all the classes seem to have settled already. Whilst yesterday was a little 
noisy, today classes are quietly buzzing and working hard.  It was an incredibly busy 
year for the school last year with a school review and also the process required for 
master planning. We are looking forward to a less hectic year but as always a very 
happy, busy and productive year ahead. 
 

2017 Communication  

One of the issues we found last year was that our newsletter, The Hoot, took up a 
tremendous amount of our time on a weekly basis.   Our newsletter is lengthy (we 
once received an award at the PrincipalsΩ Conference for having the longest newsletter 
in the regionJ) but very informative and it accurately reflects the workings of our 
school.  However, we have decided that this year the newsletter will be circulated on a 
fortnightly basis.  We now have the ability to send reminders and other important 
messages out on Compass and we are going to update our website so that it can 
include a lot of other information that you need.  For instance, a yearly calendar with 
the special events we have already booked in, such as Curriculum Days and term 
breaks.  This will assist those parents who are shift workers, such as nurses and 
paramedics with scheduling their work timetables.   
If there are other items you wish to be included on our webpage and/or in our 
nŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΦ   
 

Update on Portable and Student Numbers 

Since 2008, there has been a steady growth at our school, which has seen the school 
population grow from 255 to 600 for this year.  This has been due to a number of factors 
but the popularity of owning a house in Montmorency (last year the suburb was 
supposedly listed as a hotspot for young families with demand outstripping supply) has 
meant that more and more young families are buying into the area and wanting to come 
to our school.  There are, however, a number of measures, we have had to take as a 
school to deal with the growing population of the area.   

We wanted to inform you of the measures we are taking to combat this problem.  Firstly, 
we successfully applied to the Department for a capping on the number of students we 
can take.  Whilst the Department has us listed as capable of taking up to 861, we have 
ŀǎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ΨŎŀǇΩ ƻŦ слл, which has been granted.   

We frequently address parking issues, the safety of our children and awareness of our 
neighbours, in this newsletter.  Additionally, we request that the Banyule Council Traffic 
Officer attends at the peak hours to enforce parking restrictions.   

²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΚ 

2017- TERM 1 
 

Jan 
Mon 30 Staff return to school-Pupil 

Free Day 
 

Tues 31 CURRICULUM DAY ςNO 
Students  

Feb 
Wed 1    Year 1-6 students return 
 

Thurs 2 Prep/Foundation students 
return. Staggered starts  

 

Tues 7 Final 2015 School Council 
Dinner Meeting 6.00pm 

 

Fri 10 Camp Quality Puppet Show 
 MSPS Swim Squad Trials 
 

Mon 13 Reporting Conferences this 
week.   

 

Mon 20   Bush Dance practice  
 

Wed 22 MDPSSA SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL - Northcote Pool  

  

Thurs 23   MSPS BUSH DANCE  
 

Mar 
Thurs 2 Prep Welcome Assembly 

9.30am   
 

Mon 6    Year 1-6 students First Aid 
sessions 

 

Fri 10 Prep/Foundation students 
Responsible Pet Ownership 

 
Thurs 23-Fri 24 School Photos  
 

Fri 31 END OF TERM 1 
2.30pm finish 

Term 2-April 

Tues 18 School Returns 
 

Wed 19 MSPS Cross Country Years 3-6  

 
 



 

 

Finally, as you know, the State Government funded our school for a master plan.  The 
current school building apart from being old is not suitable for the site as it is 
elongated and with many wasted areas of space.  Our local MP, Vicki Ward has been 
very supportive of the school and we remain hopeful that we will be accessing funding 
for a new building in the near future.  This building will cater for 450 students with 
well-designed areas set aside for portables for the extra students to make up to 600, 
if needed.  The master plan has made excellent usage of the front area of the school 
leaving many play spaces, particularly at the back end of the school.  On the plan, 
there is also an area for staff parking which will free up more spaces in the current 
Banyule Council carparks around the school.  It will be very exciting for our school 
community.   

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

New Families to Montmorency South  
Many new students and families have joined our school community and we wish to 
welcome them all.  
 

Welcome to: 
Alegra Lambert (1H)  Henri Gibson (1A) 
James Goodhew (1L)  Benjamin McNish (2D) 
Ruby Lambert (2D)  Jai Perry (2C) 
Max Macdonald (2C)   Chloe Lee (2P)      
Xanthe Watson-Jones (3M) Feba George (4A) 
Claire Miron (5H)  Hannah Walker (5J)    
Evie Watson-Jones (6H)    
 
Our new preps had their first day at school today and what a smooth start! 
Everyone settled in extremely well and it was lovely to catch up with a number of 
our new Prep parents.  
 

A big warm welcome to school to: 
 

PREP D-Amy Duckworth 
Ivy Barnett, Alexia Di Pietro, Felix Elsen, Cooper, Tom Fleming, Darcy Geerling, Leni 
Gilbert, Sophie Hunter, JIah Jimeno, Lily Jones, Erin Kellow, Evelyn Kohu, Sophia Li, 
Xave Parry, Chloe Peters, Jesse Porter, Adison Salisbury, Eliza Slee, Gideon Tran, 
Eliza Veale 
 

PREP B-Jenny Bignell 
Ollie Allen, James Anderson, Josh Anderson, Mia Cheah, Momoka Finger, Oliver 
Friend, Juliet Heppleston, Aydin Khan, Harry Mac Manus, Scarlett McIntosh, Matilda 
Mitchell, Ben Nicholls, River Noonan, Joseph Panettieri, Jordan Sanders, Max Short, 
Eden Spark, Leo Trainor 
 

PREP H-Emma Hooper 
Tegan Barras, Aviana Bowman, Harrison Brown, Catherine Conte, Xavier Crisp, Emily 
Horan, Josh Khoo, Zac Khoo, Eva Perizzolo, Angelique Petrucci, Mason Testolin, 
Mersin Tusha, Byron Walker, Polly Ward, Stefanie Wendler, Mason Wright, Jesse 
Zaga, Charlie Zigan 
 

PREP R-Rachael Higgs 
Elijah Baldwin, Marisa Bonacci, Noah Di Palma, Quinn Faldon, Dani George, 
Charlotte Gibbs, Eli Jarred, Clover Keyt, Scarlette Kopacz, Alice Lewis, Evie 
Macdonald, Alex Peacock, Elise Phillips, Thomas Rewell, Astri Robinson, Gilbert 
Shaw, Grace Stangolev, Jovan Todorovic, Cooper Wain 
 

 

Birthdays 

 

Jan 1- Jan 31  
** Feb Birthdays next newsletter.  

1 Ethan Lee 

  
2 Zac Khoo 
  
3 Cooper Fiddes 
  
4 Ben Aksoyoglu 
  
5 Stefan Adams 

William Bird 
 Karen Sakr 
 
6 Alex Reddrop 
 
7  Cameron Percy  
 
8  Emily Cook 
 
9  Neve Farrington-Seear 

Jaxson Brookes 
Jake Pepyat 

 
10  Taree Burton 
  
11  Jessika Blair 

Eleni Christophidis 
 Emma Plunkett-Zbaracki 
 Roy McDonald  
 Emily Brennan 
 Jessica Doody 
  
12  Eli Jarred 

Gus Wilkins 
 
13  Scarlett McIntosh  

Finn Lewis 
 Raph Geralis 
 
14 Jacob Chianta 
 Clover Keyt 
 Marisa Bonacci 
 
16 ¢ƛƭƭȅ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 
 Sophie Mc Gowan 
 
 



 

 

PREP S-Lucy Skipper 
Billie Bellett, Asher Brazil, Zoe Christophidis, Ava Coombs, Sebastian Drljo, Henry 
Edwards, Sophie Faulks, Remy Hansen, Isaac Henningsen, Ava Kent, Jaiden Loza, Evie 
Neale, Lily Palma, Kyana Pham, Patrick Rimmer, Zain Seedeen, Jack Tilbrook, Yindi 
Twohig, Remi Vulich, Tamika Whiting.  
 
We welcome all our new students and we wish them a wonderful and successful 
time at our school.   
 

Reporting Conferences  
This week you will receive information via Compass about Parent/ Teacher 
interviews or as we refer to them Reporting Conferences for all students in Years 1-6 
to be conducted the week commencing the 13th of February. These meetings are 
designed to provide ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
any relevant information, as well as for the teacher to show you the areas your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴΦ   ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ Řŀǘŀ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ 
of last year and will guide the initial Individual Learning Plans.  
 

School Council 

The School Council is composed of parents, teachers and the Principal. All school 

councils in Victoria operate under the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. Each 

school council is established by an Order of the Minister for Education, which 

ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǎƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŦƛƎǳǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƛǘǎ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎΣ ǇƻǿŜǊǎΣ 

functions and accountabilities and the role of its executive officer who is the 

principal. The school council has particular functions in setting and monitoring the 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ 

School councils have three main responsibilities: 

Á Finance ς ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ōǳŘƎŜǘ ŀƴŘ 
ensuring proper records are kept of ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

 

Á Strategic Planning ς participating in the development and monitoring of the 
school strategic plan. 
 
Á Policy Development and Review ς developing, reviewing and updating 
ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǾŀƭǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ōǊƻŀŘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
outlined in its strategic plan. 
 

Á The MSPS School Council Meetings are usually held on the first Tuesday of 
the month and the final meeting of the 2016 Council will be held in the staffroom at 
7.15pm on Tuesday, February 7. 
 
Á The terms of office of the following members of our School Council conclude 
at this meeting after two years of serving on Council.  
 
Parent Members                                    
Á Ange Dewdney -President 

Á Tania Weddle-Secretary 

Á Philip Jones-Treasurer 

Á Drew Salisbury 
 
 

Birthdays Continued  

 
17 Jesse Porter 
 
18 Tom Rohweder 

Amaani Budhwar 
 Ashley White 

Isobel Soundy 
 
20  Jordan Sanders 

Sara Nye 
 
21 Nina Linnestad 
 
22  Oliver Friend 

Mitchell Hall 
 Michael Pezzin 
  
23 Joshua Dunn  
 Ariel Johnston 
 
24 Xavier Crisp 

Eamon Heley 
 Sam Doody 
 
25  Zain Seedeen 
  Kartia Vadala  
 
26  Emma Kearsey 
 Ruben Jones 
 
27  Jasmine Comeskey 
  
 
29   Max Wilson 
 
30 Taylon Pham 
 Josh Khoo 
 
31 Mia McIntosh  
 Madison Halbert 
 Bede Heley 

 
MANY HAPPY RETURNS 

WE  
 

 
  
  

MANY HAPPY RETURNS 



 

 

DEECD Members   

Á Amanda McDonald 
Á Merriel Hayes 

 

Leanne Rendell has also relinquished her position on School Council, leaving a one year vacancy.   
 

Leanne, Ange and Tania are no longer parents at the school and as such cannot be Parent Members of School Council.   
 

I would like to take this opportunity to also acknowledge all of the above for their contribution to School Council and sincerely 
thank them for their time, effort and dedication to Montmorency South PS over the last two and more years.  The school is noted 
for its community feel and the work by this group of people has ensured that this reputation continues.  We are extremely grateful 
to them.  
 

After our final meeting we will be calling for nominations to fill positions on the new 2017 School Council.  The above members 
with the exception of Leanne, Ange and Tania can opt to renominate for another term or resign.   

 

Sun smart Hats  
It is school policy that students are expected to be wearing their MSPS Primary School hats when outside for 
sport, lunch and recess times.  This is school policy as set by our School Council after recommendations from 
the Department of Education.   The policy is in place from September 1 to April 30.  If your child does not 
have a Monty South Primary School sun hat, they can be purchased from the uniform shop. Please support us 
in supporting your child by making sure that your child comes to school with appropriate protection.   
 

Maths Extension 
One of the main pieces of data we looked at during our review was obviously our student outcome data and the learning growth 
of each child.  It became very obvious to us that the students who were part of the Extension Maths groups taken outside the 
classrooms had some gaps in their knowledge that the rest of the class covered whilst they were at Maths Extension.  As this is of 
great concern to us, we decided that we needed to re-evaluate the way we offered extension subjects.  This year with Mandy 
Redfern, as our Leading Teacher with a focus on maths, we have decided that she will be working in the classrooms with each 
teacher to address the needs of students who would normally be at Extension Maths.  It has a dual purpose, in that not only are 
we meeting the needs of the students, but it is also providing personal professional learning for the classroom teachers.  We are 
also going to provide additional assistance both in literacy and in mathematics, again within the confines of the classroom.   
  

Mobile Phones and Private Property 
The number of students who have mobile phones and bring them to school is on the increase. It is not appropriate for students to 
use a mobile phone and/or social media apps whilst at school, either in the classroom or the playground. Please discuss this issue 
ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƴŜŎŜǎǎƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 
Private property items brought to school by students (including balls, bicycles, skateboards and scooters) are not insured and the 
school does not accept any responsibility for their loss or damage. We advise that all items brought to school are named. 

 

MSPS Achievers- 
Thumbs up to all those children who participated in the Walk to School Day last year.  As an incentive for participating, 
we received $200 from Banyule Council, which we will channel into our PE program.  Thank you to all those involved and 
Elise Van Ooi for organising it.   
 
Congratulations to Laura Duryea όƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ с Level Leader who is taking 12 months leave) who has been selected 
to play for Melbourne against Brisbane Lions on Sunday down at Cranbourne.  We wish her the very best of luck and a 

number of the staff are going to cheer her on.  Go Laura! Go the Dees!  
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 
Caitlin Munnings of 4L, who had been growing her hair out over the past couple of 
years, had a special haircut over the recent summer break.  Caitlin donated her hair to 
The Princess Trust who make wigs and donate them to kids who have lost their hair 
due to cancer. We congratulate Caitlin on such a thoughtful action. 
 
 

 

Have a great weekend everyone.  

 

Leanne Sheean 

Principal  
 

Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) commenced in 2015 for four years, and provides payments for eligible 

students to attend camps, sports and excursions. 

Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply.  $125 

per year will be paid for eligible primary school students and this payment will go directly to the school and be 

allocated to your student. 

If you hold a current concession card, please come and see us in the office for an application form.  Application forms 

should be completed and lodged at the School Office by 24th February, 2017. Payments will be made from March 

onwards.  

Many thanks 
Judith Walsh, Business Manager 
 
 

Sports news:  
Welcome back to all students, I hope everyone had a well-deserved break and you are all ready to take on 
2017.  I am looking forward to all of the upcoming sporting events.  
In Term 1 students will have the opportunity to represent the school in both swimming (years 3-6) and 
Summer sports (years 5 and 6). 
 
This year we will be using Compass to process all of the sporting events. 
This means that each individual sporting event will require separate payment and consent.  
If payment is not received, prior to the day of competition, your child will unfortunately not be able to 
attend the event.  
Due to the increasing prices of association fees, court and lane hire and buses some activity prices will 
increase in 2017. Please feel free to contact the office if you have any questions regarding the changes.  
 
Thank you  
Elise Van Ooi 
Sports Coordinator   



 

 

FRENCH  

 
 



 

 

S.A.K.G. ð Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden  
 
This week in the kitchen and gardenΧΦΦ 
Welcome back to the kitchen and garden for 
2017. 
The kitchen is ready and waiting for all the eager 
young chefs looking forward to the kitchen 
program. Jenna has spent many hours in the 
garden taming the summer jungle. Crops of 
tomatoes and zucchini are flourishing. 
Lots of very excited grade 3 children have 
reached that much awaited Monty South milestone ς they are now part of our Kitchen Garden Program. 
We are pleased to provide the dates for the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program for your child. 
The program relies on volunteer support. Any contribution you can make will directly benefit the students 
ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ ¸ƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ aŀǎǘŜǊ/ƘŜŦ ƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǘƘǳƳō ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ IŜƭǇ 
from parents, grandparents, siblings or neighbours is always greatly appreciated. Feel free to volunteer for 
each session with your child or just come along for one or two. Younger siblings welcome. 
 

Kitchen      Garden 
3M Mon 12.30-2.15 - 13/2, 27/2, 13/3, 27/3  Wed 1.20-2.10 - 8/2, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3 
 

3L Wed 9.30-11.30 - 15/2, 1/3, 15/3, 29/3  Wed 10.40-11.30 - 8/2, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3 
 

3G Wed 9.30-11.30 - 8/2, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3  Wed 10.40-11.30 - 15/2, 1/3, 15/3, 29/3 
 

4M Tues 9.30-11.30 - 7/2, 21/2, 7/3, 21/3  Tues 10.40-11.30 14/2, 28/2, 14/3, 28/3 
 

4L Tues 12.30-2.15 - 7/2, 21/2, 7/3, 21/3  Tues 12.30-1.20 - 14/2, 28/2, 14/3, 28/3 
 

4C Tues 9.30-11.30 - 14/2, 28/2, 14/3, 28/3  Tues 10.40-11.30 - 7/2, 21/2, 7/3, 21/3 
 

4A Tues 12.30-2.15 - 14/2, 28/2, 14/3, 28/3  Tues 12.30-1.20 - 7/2, 21/2, 7/3, 21/3 
 

5J Thurs 9.30-11.30 - 16/2, 2/3, 16/3, 30/3  Thurs 10.40-11.30 - 9/2, 23/2, 9/3, 23/3 
 

5H Wed 12.30-2.15 - 15/2, 1/3, 15/3, 29/3  Wed 12.30-1.20 - 8/2, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3 
 

5N Wed 12.30-2.15 - 8/2, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3  Wed 12.30-1.20 - 15/2, 1/3, 15/3, 29/3 
 

6C Thurs 9.30-11.30 - 9/2, 23/2, 9/3, 23/3  Thurs 10.40-11.30 - 16/2, 2/3, 16/3, 30/3 
 

6H Thurs 12.30-2.15 - 16/2, 2/3, 16/3, 30/3  Thurs 12.30-1.20 - 9/2, 23/2, 9/3, 23/3 
 

6W Thurs 12.30-2.15 - 9/2, 23/2, 9/3, 23/3  Thurs 12.30-1.20 - 16/2, 2/3, 16/3, 30/3 
 

If you have any queries or if you would like to become a volunteer please contact Cathryn Hulme (Kitchen) 
0419322782 or Jenna Farrington 0406738220 (Garden) or feel free to speak to your class teacher. 



 

 

 

S chool Banking  
School banking begins next Wednesday 8th Feb. 

 

Icy poles ð 50 cents 
Just a reminder that icy poles will be on sale at 
recess each Friday for Term 1.  

 
FLUTE LESSONS 
 
Ignite the love of music! 
Lauren Gorman, Flute Teacher of Montmorency South Primary School is 
currently taking enrolments for Flute Lessons in 2017. Your child is invited to 
attend the ΨFlute Open DayΩ at Lunchtime on Tuesday the 7 th  of February  for a 
free, group session and performance.  
Interested students to meet at the Office at the beginning of Lunchtime 11:40am. 
 
For more information contact Lauren Gorman on 0488 564 024 or 
Lauren_gorman92@live.com 

https://www.buzzfeed.com/philippjahner/deine-komplette-kindheit-in-bildern


 

 

 
 


